Saddle Rock Ranches HOA
Tuesday, March 16, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Call to Order/Attendance:
President Lonny Phelps, Secretary Wayne King and Treasurer Deanne Bihler were all in attendance and the meeting was called to order.  Approximately 6 other residents were in attendance.  King summarized the previous meeting’s minutes on 1/10/16.  Copies of all minutes are available on the SRRHoA website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Bihler indicating the balance in bank of approximately $16,000, with approximately 53 residents having paid their annual dues to date. Insurance of approximately $730 was most recent outflow.  King added thanks to Deanne for updating the directory for the last several years, and indicated he and Jennifer Sales were working on the current update, including a possible digital format for those who prefer.  
ACC Update: 
Steve Stec reported on behalf of the ACC.  Limited current activity, but they intend to send a letter in conjunction with the spring clean-up flyer reminding residents of the approval process for improvements and request to continue to maintain properties to help maintain and increase values of all properties.  The Board opened the floor to nominations for a new committee member, and appointed Ron Bihler.  A discussion regarding process to handle potential resident questions and requests for approval ensued.  It was agreed that only a current homeowner can submit a formal ACC submission.  However, the ACC is willing to have general discussions with folks considering purchasing in the neighborhood to help them understand the rules, guidelines, process and history, if applicable.
Neighborhood Watch Update:  
King described an identity theft issue that started with outgoing mail be stolen from a mailbox.  The personal check inside the outgoing envelope was then used to falsify other checks that successfully cleared a local merchant and bank.  Residents should use care when placing outgoing mail in mailboxes.  Consider dropping sensitive mail at locked mailboxes or the Post Office.
By-Law Committee Update:
No update.
CenCON update: 
Discussion regarding the status of the Arapahoe Road widening project.  Residents are reminded current information can be found on the web at http://www.centennialco.gov/Public-Works/arapahoe-road-waco-to-himalaya.aspx.  No bicycle or pedestrian traffic allowed in the construction area.  Official timeline is still showing completion in late 2016.  The Kings Point Development East of Creekside Elementary is nearing groundbreaking.  More details on Cencon or City of Centennial Websites.
Old Business:
· Street maintenance and Sidewalk request
King reported Ken Lucas has continued to keep him in the loop on the plan for repair of our streets. Several residents indicated they had seen work continue as weather permits.  Board will continue to dialogue with City to ensure completion, and also add the repair of the shoulders and Island curbs that have been damaged by the snowplows.
We are expecting word in late March regarding the status of the grant request the City made with the Colorado Department of Transportation for funding of the Sidewalk on the East side of Liverpool to Arapahoe Road.  
· Legal services:
The Board ratified the decision to continue paying the Attorneys on an as needed basis rather than a retainer.  Historically the use is limited.
New Business:
· Clean-up:
The Annual Clean Up and BBQ will be on May 21, 2016 at 10:00am.  Meet in the park to greet your neighbors and help prepare our common areas for the summer!  We will clean up trash in park and trails, plant flowers in entrances, sweep/vacuum courts, trim tall grasses on Smoky Hill berm and sweep the sidewalk along Smoky Hill.
· Park usage:
Discussion regarding the large number of cars and activity at the park recently.  Temporary situation for young children’s lacrosse practices until another field opens.  Parent/residents were asked to pass along request to park entirely on the asphalt, as we shoulders degrade quickly under car weight, and only on a single (South) side of the road to allow traffic flow to continue.  
It was also noted that the park has seen increased use during late mornings by Grandview students who walk over to engage in activities not allowed on school grounds.  Situation to be monitored.
Next HOA Meeting, Tuesday, May 10th, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,
Wayne King
Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association
